Juniper Green Community Council

(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

Please consult: www.junipergreencc.org.uk for more information.

Minutes of Meeting held in Juniper Green Village Hall Committee Room

Wednesday 9th March 2011

In the Chair – Professor Cliff Beevers

Present – Eric White, Norma McGeever, Vic Stewart, Maxine Magee, Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Neil Ingram, Neil Wheelan, Siobheann Saville (Juniper Green Primary School Parents’ Council), Cllr Ricky Henderson (part), Inspector Steven Doran and PC Martin Redden (both Lothian & Borders Police), Craig Dunlop (Parks Officer, Edinburgh SW, part), Val Hawkins (part) and Liz Beevers (part). 
1.  Apologies – Richard Watt, Ian Gilmour and Cllr Alastair Paisley.

2.  Minutes – The safety of children walking to school was discussed again, especially the turning circle proposed for the redeveloped golf clubhouse.  Cliff explained that there had been communication between Michael Vipond (on behalf of McCarthy and Stone) and Karen Noble regarding this issue and further meetings were to take place.
Robert and Helen described the debate they had attended on poverty in the Lothians.  The numbers of the poor are increasing due to the economic situation.  Six hundred children leave school each year with little or no academic attainment, who seem bound in a continuing cycle of poverty.  The departments involved do not seem to be working together.

Richard had responded on our behalf in line with item 9.3 from the previous minutes and sent supporting letters to Piper and Johanna Carrie for their separate bids to the Climate Challenge Fund.

In response to item 9.4 from the previous minutes Craig Dunlop was asked if he saw a safety issue with the bushes outside the village hall, but replied in the negative though he would check in daylight next time he visits the area.

3.  Craig was then formally welcomed to the meeting and spoke about his role as Parks Officer for southwest Edinburgh.  He covers thirty parks from Tollcross to Ratho with one ranger to assist, mainly on maintenance.  Stewart Farquhar, his boss, is responsible for environmental issues and is at present temporary neighbourhood manager.  The Green Flag Awards Scheme was described as part of which new notice boards have been erected (for example at Saughton), and one could be considered for Bloomiehall Park.  He reported that at Curriemuirend the planned work of removing fences round the tree plantings, lower branches and herbaceous growth to improve lines of sight was progressing.  

3.1  Centenary of Bloomiehall Park - Liz Beevers described the work of a local group researching the history of Bloomiehall Park.  Although the park came into public ownership towards the end of 1911 it was only officially opened on 12th September 1912.  Consequentially, it was proposed that any major celebration should be delayed into 2012 giving plenty of time to prepare.  Craig has offered a blue cedar and the meeting did not wish to delay a tree planting ceremony if Craig wants to go ahead with it this year.  Cliff explained that he had visited the Parents’ Council meeting on March 7th at the local school and they seemed keen to make something of the celebrations too.  Ideas emerging include: the school sports‘ day in 2012 billed as the Juniper Green Olympics, a photographic competition for both adults and children seeking to highlight “Where is the green in Juniper Green?” and a 2013 calendar to include the winning images.  Ron Grigor of the Village Halls Group and Val Hawkins (both members of the Pentland Art Club) are to take the idea of an adult photographic competition to the club this week.

3.2  Monument surrounds – Val Hawkins described various ideas for plantings around the monument from a group comprising individuals from the Village Association and JG300 who had been responsible for the monument project and the new signs on the Lanark Road.  Val explained that Nan Henderson is working with a group of youngsters from the local school on various design ideas.  Daffodils are a possibility but nothing has been decided yet.  In reply to the suggestion of more trees, Eric pointed out that the Lombardy poplars which previously were there, were removed due to attack by honey fungus, which could possibly attack new trees, though this did not appear to have affected the plane trees.  Two hundred pounds which had been donated from the filming company could appropriately be spent here.
3.3  Allotment Committee – Eric reported on the meeting between members of the committee and Ian Woolard (Allotments Officer for CEC), with Caroline Muir (representing Prospect Housing Association) on Wednesday 2nd March, regarding our proposal to set up allotments in Curriemuirend Park.  Ian appeared to agree to the proposal, suggesting allotments on the lower flat area, the abandoned children’s play area.  This will avoid steep slopes, and should avoid felling trees.  Eric is to check if the area will be placed on the list of potential allotment sites, and if so soil samples will need to be taken and analysed.  The setting-up period is likely to be five years.  News of progress will be posted on our new website under Environment.

4.  Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings – 
4.1  Secretary – There were no new licensing applications nor licence variations sought within our area.

4.2  Treasurer – The accounts were in a reasonable shape, and payments were made to various members at the end of the meeting, notably for distributing the newsletter by the Explorer Scouts, and covering insurance for the proposed clean up day on April 2nd.  Neil W reported that he was in discussions with an auditor and hoped to table draft accounts up to the end of December 2010 at the April meeting ahead of the AGM in May.
4.3  Planning – Neil I said there had been two applications.  (1) At Lorimer House for interior alterations to meet regulations, plus a small extension.  However, plans submitted by Lorimer House were not up to date and on the committee’s behalf he had made representation regarding access to the back of the house.  This objection has been described as material by the Planning Office.  (2) At No 14 Baberton Mains Loan, for a single storey extension.  No progress had been made on the PO pouch boxes.  Neil’s full report is appended below.  
The McCarthy and Stone design for sheltered flats to replace the golf clubhouse will be similar in style to the school.  Their planning application is expected at the end of April, with construction expected to start in Spring 2012.  A temporary golf clubhouse will be erected during the period of work. 

4.4  Other Meetings– Helen reported from a PNP meeting that funding had been reduced by 8% to £43,000 for next year.  There is £13,000 left in the budget for the remainder of this financial year.  The medical centre at Wester Hailes, on the ten-acre site, will be delayed by six months.  A link has already been put on our website to the PNP website for those wishing to find out more.  Lights are now working for the underpass on the Wester Hailes Road and some cutting back has been made though not to the satisfaction of the Community Safety Police Officer.  BEAR has done shrub clearing but in the wrong place, so Helen is chasing the firm on this point.  Helen will attend a meeting to survey the pigeon poo under the bypass bridge as this too has not been cleared. 

Robert reported that there will be an EACC meeting at Queen Street to discuss insurance, with underwriters.  The ASCC claim everything in their voting is OK.  Nomination papers for the Scottish CC elections can be found on line.


Maxine reported from the PNP Health meeting that there will be an on-line map showing planned locations where assistance for various aspects of health can be obtained in this area.

5.  Publicity Committee –
5.1  Website arrangements - The website training had been successful, Helen and Eric both now able to load their information and Cliff had added a couple of blogs.  It was agreed that another payment of £100 should be made to Ruth Thomas for the further work she had undertaken on the website.  More links to other organisations have been added and Helen asked if these other sites could be asked to reciprocate.  Cliff explained that the Parish Church had already done so.  Both Neil I and Neil W will ask for training at some stage.
5.2  Newsletter distribution – Maxine raised the subject of how to distribute the remaining copies.  These would mostly go to the school, libraries, and dental and doctor’s surgeries.  Some were already so distributed.

5.3  Farmers’ Market –Vic reported on a six-monthly review meeting with Nick Paul (Market Manager), Gillian McIntee (Kinleith Arms), Cliff and himself.  Everyone seemed content with the arrangements, including local shops, some of whom are putting out signs which they had not done before.  The new A3 signs advertising the market were satisfactory and more easily seen, though inclined to blow about in the wind.

5.4 Clean up session on April 2nd: Cliff reminded the committee that Richard was looking for similar help as that offered last time.  The school had already been contacted too, and the EACC insurance additional cover was in the post. 
6.  Police – PC Martin Redden from Balerno reported on a generally quiet month.  Youths had been congregating in Baberton Avenue by the seat near the tennis courts.  Our notice board at the top of Baberton Mains Wynd had been smashed for a second time.  Older children are using the Astro-turf.  The school do not want to lock the gates as the youngsters may break in.  The Police are trying to improve communications and their own visibility.  Youngsters in the neighbourhood are ones that take a telling.  They should be reminded there are now goalposts in the park.  There is a growing problem with bogus workmen in the district.  Stickers saying “We don’t buy anything at the door” should be obtainable.  Parking in Lanark Road and Baberton Mains was again discussed.  Two arrests were made following the knife crime reported last month.  In February there had been 12 urgent calls and 27 minor incidents, 18 reports were submitted with eight crimes solved.  A Police surgery has been organised for March 24th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  No progress had been made on parking around the lower school entrance.  Cliff suggested trying Shirley the lollipop lady down there for a month.  Firstly, the Police will try to drive past at critical times and speak to offending drivers.  Pointing out that inconsiderate and bad parking could increase likelihood of accidents. Drivers may have their license endorsed should behaviour not improve.

Inspector Steven Doran introduced himself.  He regards getting to know us as a priority.  There will soon be a new website on which we will be able to find crime statistics by postcode.  His email address is now the single email contact point for LBP.

6.1  Safety: Helen followed up after the meeting with an email to members asking for any issues. 

7. Traffic Issues – Car parking outside the flats in Lanark Road was again discussed, though the writer of the original letter had not submitted any further information.  Ricky commented that applying for yellow lines through the TRO process would take months.  White lines are only advisory. He requested a copy of the original letter, dated 14th January which has now been sent on to him.  The Police said this would have been easier to deal with had it been at a junction.

8.  Public Meetings – 
8.1  Digital TV Switchover Meeting, on 22nd March in the church.  Helen read a letter from the organisers.  Posters have already been placed in a number of shops in the village and at the school.  The organisers are to publicise the event further.  Richard had invited Currie CC and Balerno CC to join us for this event.
8.2  Hustings for Holyrood Elections –Following the successful hustings held before the last Westminster elections the committee discussed if it wished to repeat it with a similar event for the forthcoming Holyrood elections.  Possible dates are 26th April or 3rd May, with election day on 5th May.  An added difficulty this time would be the number of listed candidates, and how to give them all a fair hearing.  It was unanimously agreed to invite all main party candidates standing in this constituency, of which four are known at this time.  Ricky reported that there had already been a hustings at Balerno Community High School for the pupils with the known main four candidates to date, plus a representative from the Green Party invited to participate.
8.3  Our AGM on 11th May – the Village Halls Group are holding their AGM on the following night as indicated in our previous minutes.  Cliff raised the possibility of a joint AGM which will be discussed further at our April meeting.  

8.4  Energy Fair, 30th July – Johanna has agreed fees with the Parish Church halls convenor.
9.  AOCB – The poor condition of both notice boards was noted.  Helen agreed to laminate any new coloured notices to prevent weather damage.  Ian has offered to investigate using a grid to protect the board beside the school.

Ronnie Axon, the caretaker, will retire on 8th April, before our next meeting.  He was thanked, and given our good wishes.  Eric agreed to find out what arrangements there would be for collecting a key for our next meeting.  Neil I suggested that we should keep the restoration of a Post Office alive and agreed to find someone from PO Ltd to attend our June meeting to discuss possible ways forward.
10. Next meeting – will be held on 13th April starting at 7pm.

Signed   ………………………………………………….
JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST  MONTH PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 28th February 2011

Planning Applications received between 5th February 2011 and 28th February 2011 

11/00336/FUL 491 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DQ (Lorimer House). Modernisation and alteration/extension to provide en suite bedrooms and new lift, improvement of kitchen and new laundry facilities, new conservatory to lounge area, removal of small office.  Application validated 15/02/2011, comments by 09/03/2011. Also Listed Building Consent application 11/00337/LBC for internal and external alterations. Although these are minor alterations compared to those carried out in 2008 under application 08/02390/FUL, the existing site plan does not show the 2008 extension, and therefore does not reveal that there is no vehicular access to the rear of the building. Any representations about this will need to be made before our next meeting.
11/00445/FUL 20 Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5BR.  Erect one and a half storey extension, incorporating two dormer windows to rear. Erect porch to front with ramp access and steps in front garden. Application validated 16/02/2011, comments by 10/03/2011. 
Planning Applications determined between 5th February 2011 and 28th February 2011 

None
Progress on Enforcement Cases:

09/00711/EOPDEV Belmont Road Juniper Green 10/09/2009 - Alleged, unauthorised erection of posting pouch in conservation area - second pouch will be relocated next to existing grey/black one by Post Office – Case closed - no further action, I am still awaiting further contact from the Post Office following my discussion with them before Christmas, but I have not had time to contact them this month.

McCarthy & Stone Development

Following the discussion at the last JGCC meeting, I went to the exhibition in Juniper Green School on 26 February. I met Michael Vipond and Steve Wiseman from McCarthy & Stone. The exhibition  was well attended, with over 100 people seeing it over the two days. The information displayed was the same as that shown to the previous meeting.  I understand that a planning appication is likely to be submitted by the end of April, with construction starting in spring 2012. The design is unique to the site, though the internal layout of the flats is similar to their other developments. There will be more 2 bedroom apartments than one bedroom ones, and many of the two bedroom ones have balconies. There is likely to be further consideration of the design of the vehicle turning circle adjacent to the school all-weather pitch. 

Neil Ingram

Planning Convenor
------------------------------------------------

JGCC Allotment Committee

Site meeting – 2 March 2011

Present: Eric White (Chair), Norma McGeever,  Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Ian Woolard (Allotments Officer, CEC), Caroline Muir, Prospect Housing Association

Eric had arranged to meet the CEC Allotments Officer at Curriemuirend to discuss the possibility of making the site available for allotments.  Three other Juniper Green Community Councillors and Caroline Muir, from Prospect Housing Association were present.

The following points were made:-
1.  Ian was of the opinion that the lower flat area, previously siting the playground, appeared to have some potential to be made into an allotment area.  This area could probably hold 30 – 40 half plots.  (A half plot in Edinburgh is defined as 10 x 10 metres)
2.  The soil would need to be tested to check its suitability.
3.  There are a number of issues which will require consideration

a) Cost.  Security fencing at 2.5 metres high, one large communal container to house tools, and a simple pathway system may cost around £30-40K.
b) Planning permission would be needed for the container.
c) Water.  Supply of water to a site needs Scottish Water to provide a connection from the mains to a holding tank.  This water would need to be pumped to the plots, therefore needing a pump with an electricity supply, all costing about £10K in total.
d) Consultation with the local community will need to be undertaken

4. Ian explained that the waiting list for allotments for EH14 is only 3% of the total list.  Caroline said that the plans for the Dumbryden allotments seemed to be well advanced and she thought there may be interest from some people in Clovenstone in the Curriemuirend site.  She suggested that it may be helpful to contact Clovenstone’s Neighbourhood Council or the WHCC at the appropriate time.  Helen mentioned that Juniper Green should not be forgotten as not all residents had a large garden and some lived in flats.

5. Ian suggested we should research “Fedaga” which is the website with information on Edinburgh allotments.

The question of access was discussed briefly.  There may only be limited space for vehicular access at the south end of the site – this would need to be looked into further.

Having seen the site again, Ian has agreed it should be considered for allotments and he will liaise with Craig Dunlop to have Curriemuirend added to the list of potential allotment sites in Edinburgh.

Helen Ogg

2 March 2011
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